HARWICH   RECREATION   & YOUTH COMMISSION   MINUTES

MEETING DATE, TIME, & PLACE:
Tuesday Jun 25th, 2019 5:30 PM - Recreation Office, 100 Oak St., Harwich, MA 02645. 

COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT: 
John Mahan, Frank Crowley, David Nixon, Lee Culver, Jan Bowers and Michael Hurley, Vahan Khachadoorian. 
RECREATION STAFF PRESENT:


Eric Beebe and Lee Ames
OTHERS PRESENT:
Jenny Ciaffone, Angie Chilaka, Val Cote and Sheila House
PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS:

· Jenny Ciaffone – Paddleboard Yoga Request – Namasup Cape Cod. She would like the Commission to consider letting her offer a paddleboard yoga class at Cahoon’s Road Beach. She would charge $35 per class for residents and $40 for non-residents. She runs a leave no trace operation. She has full insurance and provides all equipment for each class.
A motion was made by Michael Hurly to approve her request with a seasonal fee to the Town of $350.00 for the rest of this season. The motion was seconded by Vahan Khachadoorian. Vote was unanimous, 6 in favor, 0 against.
· Angie Chilaka, Harwich Children’s Fund – Circus Smirkus. Sheila House told the Commission the Harwich Children’s Fund (HCF) was formed 2 years ago, under the Friends of Harwich Youth umbrella. They buy winter coats for children, help with day care, summer camp for kids, children’s eye glasses, ect. They want to do a signature event to raise funds and do something fun for the Town. Val Cote has booked a Circus Smirkus event to be held next summer. It is a traveling circus with child performers ages 3-10. Sandwich is the closest they have been to this area. They do require some upfront costs. They need a specific site with water and power for the show. Angie told Commission member they would like to have it here on the fields out back. She has spoken with Sean Fernandes and he said he would repair any damages that may occur on the fields. The HCC is having its 20 year anniversary in 2020 and this would be a great event for the celebration. The only extra would be for the field irrigation heads to be marked by DPW. 
A motion was made by Lee Culver to approve use of the Veterans Memorial Recreation Field Complex for this event and all fees associated to be waived. The motion was seconded by David Nixon. Vote was unanimous, 6 in favor, 0 against.

RECREATION AND MAINTENANCE MATTERS
· Approval of Minutes from 4/24/19
A motion was made by Michael Hurley to accept the minutes from 4/24/19 as written; the motion was seconded by David Nixon. Vote is in favor, 5 in favor, 0 against, 1 abstains.

· Approval of Minutes from 5/28/19
A motion was made by Lee Culver to accept the minutes from 5/28/19 as written; the motion was seconded by David Nixon. Vote is unanimous, 6 in favor, 0 against.
Director’s Report- Commission Meeting- Tuesday 6-25-19

· Summer 2019 - We are all set to open beaches on Saturday June 29. We have a full staff of lifeguards and gate attendants. Our summer playground camp will be starting officially on Monday July 1.  
· Veterans Memorial Field Fit Stations - The new fit stations have been delivered to the highway department and they will start installing them little by little when they have time during the busy season. 
· Brooks Park Lighting Project - I met with the new Assistant Town Administrator, Joe Powers, last week to go over open projects and projects ahead.  He is currently still working on the RFP for the Brooks lighting project and is looking to put it out to bid this summer for a fall start on construction.  We will be setting up a meeting with Joe, myself and the new Town Engineer to further discuss the project.  
· Unanticipated Late Spring/Early Summer Programs - We have begun our 2 week pre-summer camp and it is very well attended with almost 30 children signed up for the full 2 weeks.  We also wrapped up our spring extension program which ended up having over 120 registrants for the Monday through Friday programming which included school pick-ups.  
· Revolving Fund - I attended a recent Board of Selectmen Meeting to again increase our revolving fund cap to $200,000 for the fiscal year 2019 due to the unexpected end of the year programming that we scheduled. The increase was passed and we are running the new programs as scheduled.  
· Mobile Beach Vendors- The mobile beach vendors have opened at Red River and Bank Street Beaches. So far, I have heard nothing but great reviews of the service provided.  
· Brooks Park Sign - I met with Brian Albee from the Highway Department regarding the placement of the Brooks Park Sign and we are just waiting on installation. 
· Tennis Practice Wall - We are all set to order the extra panel of the tennis practice wall.  Highway department requested that we wait until July 1 to order for the new fiscal year as highway will be prepared to pay the bill. 
· Landmark Fence - I have booked Landmark fence to complete the repairs/adjustments to pickle ball fencing.  I also met with representative from Landmark to get quotes on replacing fencing at Brooks Park baseball field as well as Senior Memorial Softball field.  I am currently awaiting those estimates. 
Additionally-

· WHF Lights - The Emergency Fund Transfer to fix the light ballasts at WHF for the season has been approved.  
· Maintenance Report - A current report was given to Commission Members.
· Landmark looked at Sr. Memorial & Brooks for fencing replacement projects with 9 gage vinyl coated fencing. 
· Lee Culver said that there use to be hanging wooden scoreboards at Brooks and Potters, do we know what happened to them or can they be replaced.
· Musco Lighting had the best prices on the lights for Brooks Park.
· Budget Report - A current budget report was handed out to members present. 
· Chairman’s Report - 
· Chairman - John Mahan 
· John Mahan shared the new info on the Brooks Park courtside restrooms with Commission members. The Town Engineer said they will not be open until late fall. The Town Engineer must go before the state ADA for a variance on compliance. There will not be a temporary occupancy permit issued.   
· John told members that the Town Administrator did not support Eric on the light issues at WHF. Chris went to the meeting at the field in April and knew exactly what the issue was yet did not back him at the meeting to request funds.
· Liaison Reports - 
· Community Preservation Committee – David Nixon
·  David Nixon had no report. 
· Facilities Committee - Lee Culver 
· The Community Center computers have all been replaced. 
· The Community Center is readying for the summer season.
· Carolyn has already started planning and preparing for the 20 year anniversary of the center in 2020. 
MISC CORRESPONDENCE
· Paddleboard Yoga Request – See public presentations.
· Bench request Brooks Park – John Mahan read letter aloud. Clare Hickey requests a memorial bench honoring for her husband. 
· Garden Club Letter – They want new and updated irrigation at Millennium and Alboro Parks – These are not Recreation jurisdiction properties. Eric will let them know we are not the correct department for these properties.
OLD BUSINESS  
· None
NEW BUSINESS
· Circus Smirkus - See public presentations.
· Potter/Sr. Memorial and Brooks Park Field Scoreboards – Michael Hurley said he could find out what Little League paid for their new scoreboard.
· Commission Re-organization - 
A motion was made by Vahan Khachadoorian to nominate John Mahan as Commission Chair for another term; the motion was seconded by Michael Hurley.  Vote is in favor, 6 in favor, 0 against, 1 abstains.
A motion was made by Vahan Khachadoorian to nominate Frank Crowley as Commission Vice-Chair for another term; the motion was seconded by Lee Culver.  Vote is in favor, 6 in favor, 0 against, 1 abstains.
A motion was made by David Nixon to nominate Vahan Khachadoorian as Commission Treasurer for another term; the motion was seconded by Frank Crowley.  Vote is in favor, 6 in favor, 0 against, 1 abstains.
· Next regular meeting to be posted for Tuesday Aug 27, 2019.

OPEN SESSION* - None 
· Shark sitings – We have not had any sitings at any of our guarded beaches this season. We do have pamphlets which we do put out at the beaches. All guards now receive tourniquet training now as well. 
· Vahan asked if we need defibulators at the beaches. Eric told him there is not a safe or sterile storage area for that kind of equipment at our beaches. 
· Frank asked if East Coast Seal Coating got back to us about the cost of resealing the tennis courts. 
ADJOURN MEETING

A motion to adjourn was made by David Nixon at 7:00 pm, Lee Culver seconded the motion. Vote is unanimous, 7 in favor, 0 against. 
Submitted by:


Lee Ames, Executive Assistant

Harwich Recreation & Youth

Secretary to the Commission
